

# FULBOURN VILLAGE HISTORY SOCIETY

"To save Fulbourn's past for the future"

## CHRISTMAS EVENT AT TOWNLEY HALL

From Moses to Paul Daniels - A History of Magic by John Whitmore, mince pies & mulled wine Thursday 19 December.

> See insert with this Newsletter. Tickets £3.00 each

## AV

#### AWARD FOR GOLDEN JUBILEE EXHIBITION

Many readers will know already from the local press of the success the Society achieved with its Golden Jubilee Exhibition. It is with great pleasure that we tell you your Society has been awarded a gold medal by South Cambridgeshire District Council for the most original community celebration of Her Majesty's Golden Jubilee. The judges thought that the village history event "To Save Fulbourn's Past for the Future" was an interesting and detailed exhibition tracing the village's history over the last 50 years. The medal was collected on the Society's behalf by Cllr Neil Scarr. Well done to everyone who had a hand in staging the exhibition.

#### FUNDRAISING

We were unable to hold our usual summer coffee morning but are pleased to report that donations and sales of teas at the Golden Jubilee Exhibition netted £179.48 for the Society's funds.

#### FROM GLYNIS ARBER, YOUR SOCIETY'S NEW SECRETARY

After our summer break, may I welcome everyone to the onset of our monthly lectures.

No 11 Autumn 2002 By now, you are all doubtless aware that Richard and Linda have stepped down as Chairman and Secretary respectively, after three years of hard work on your behalf. Under their dedicated guidance, Fulbourn Village History Society has developed from its initial conception to become an informative, important and very popular community focus for the village.

A small token of our appreciation has been accepted with grateful thanks by Richard and Linda, and I am sure that you are delighted they have chosen to remain on the committee. The new committee for 2002-2003, together with their areas of special interest, are as follows:

Secretary, Research, Exhibitions.	Glynis Arber  Bernie Gilbertson,			
Research				
Research, I/T, Photographer, Exhibitions.	Tony Goodall, Linda Halton,			
Co-option Editor Newsletter				
Chairman, I/T/Research .	Peter Halton,			
Membership Education	Pauline Hunt			
Education	Jackie Newell			
Vice Chairman, Exhibitions	Norman Osbourne			
Fund-Raising, Research.	Ivy Smith			
Treasurer, I/T.	Rachel Thompson			
Research, Education.	Richard Townley			
M 10 10 10 10 10	Bryan White			
Archivist, Research, Fund-Raising.	Pat White			

Barbara White has resigned from the committee, although she intends to continue her work as a researcher and recorder of oral history for the Society. We very much appreciate her efforts.

As the articles in the Newsletter illustrate, we are an active and enthusiastic Society looking forward to an exciting, productive and entertaining year ahead.

Glynis Arber, Hon Secretary